Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

February 8, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Gil Finch, Jason Call, Donna Laurent, Mike Smith, alternate; Bob Roy, alternate; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative 
Absent:  Wayne Kellner, alternate; Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary  
Others present:  Roy Parkhurst
In the absence of regular Board members, Bob Roy and Mike Smith were designated voting members for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Donna Laurent to approve the minutes of the January 25, 2022 meeting as read, seconded by Gil Finch.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultations

June Garneau (Mapping and Planning Solutions) working with the Board on the Master Plan had to reschedule.  The Board secretary reported she had researched the rules on adoption of the Master Plan.  The Board is required to hold a noticed public hearing and then must be accepted by a majority vote of Board Members.

Other Business
Jason Call asked if the June would be there for the Board’s next meeting.  Chairman Meehan thought she would be there at the Board’s next meeting on February 22.  It was agreed some final edits will have to done before the final draft of the Master Plan is presented to the public.  It may be into September before it is ready. 

Jason Call told the Board he had attended the White Mountains Regional School District (WMRSD) budget hearing and spoke there to remind voters of the town of Carroll’s actions to withdraw from the five-town SAU.  He also observed the WMRSD meeting as well.  The withdrawal article is on the school warrant.  The town of Carroll feels the apportionment formula is unfair, with Carroll accounting for 6 percent of the students and 26 percent of taxpayer contribution to the district.   If Carroll’s revenues are not available, it may greatly hurt the other towns’ ability to continue in the district.   It will require majority approval from all five communities in the WMRSD (Carrol, Dalton, Jefferson, Whitefield, and Lancaster) for the withdrawal article to pass.  A lengthy discussion followed about repercussions for the remaining towns.  Changing the formula to de-emphasize property values which determines what Carroll pays may be an alternative suggested by Carroll.  The current formula is based on a combination of property evaluations (60%) and the number of students the town sends to the SAU (40%).  It was noted student populations continue to shrink as town populations are aging.  These demographics are addressed in the Board’s work on the Master Plan.
The Board welcomed Roy Parkhurst to the meeting and hoped he would consider becoming a Board member.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is February 22, 2022.
Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jason Call.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board 
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